

## TOWN OF WESTWOOD

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

Michael F. Walsh, Chairman
Patrick J. Ahearn, Clerk
Nancy C. Hyde, Third Member
Michael A. Jaillet, Town Administrator
Pamela M. Dukeman, Finance Director
Christine E. McCarthy, Executive Assistant

Westwood Town Hall 580 High Street Westwood, MA 02090 781-326-6450 fax 781-329-8030 www.townhall.westwood.ma.us

March 23, 2016

Resident East St Bridge Area Westwood, MA 02090

Re: Public Information Session Related to the Redesign of the East Street Bridge

Dear Resident;

MassDOT/MBTA has presented the Town with the 15% design plans proposed for the East Street Bridge which raises the bridge to 13 feet, 6 inches, widens the roadway for safe bicycle and pedestrian traffic including a walkway, all while keeping the Islington Station in its current location. The truck exclusion that exists today will also remain in place. MassDOT and the MBTA will be responsible for holding public hearings at the 25% design phase.

The Public Information Session will be held on Monday, April 11, 2016 at 7:30pm in the Cafeteria at the Downey School. The meeting will be taped and aired by WestCAT and available online at <a href="http://westcat.tv/">http://westcat.tv/</a> after the meeting. If you are unable to attend, comments and concerns may be presented in writing prior to the meeting by mail to the Selectmen's Office, 580 High Street, Westwood, MA 02090 or by email to <a href="mailto:selectmen@townhall.westwood.ma.us">selectmen@townhall.westwood.ma.us</a>.

If you have any questions, please contact my office at 781-326-4172 or by email at mjaillet@townhall.westwood.ma.us.

Sincerely

Michael A. Laillet Town Administrator